
APPROVED 

WYSA BOD Meeting 
February 27, 2020 

West Allis 
 
 
Call to order at 7:32 pm by Chris Lacey 
 
Chris Lacey (WYSA President), Ken Ward (WYSA Treasurer), Alvaro Velez Garcia (WYSA Vice President), Melissa 
Zielinski (WYSA Executive Director), Mike Recklies (Stateline District), Fred Yasatan (Racine), Ernie Englund 
(Kenosha), John Janasik (Metro), Chris McCormick (Milwaukee Kickers), Jay de Bruin (East Central), Chris Yustus 
(Midway), Francisco de la Rosa (Southwest), Rhonda Jankowski (Waukesha), Sal Garcia (SYRA), Kurt Femrite 
(MAYSA), Tony Klockow (Ozaukee) 
Call to order at 7:32 pm.  
 
This meeting is a follow-up from the February 22, 2020 WYSA Board meeting wherein there was a set of 
recommendations pertaining to the current state of affairs with the State Referee Committee (WisRef) and State 
Youth Referee Administrator (Sal Garcia).   
 
Based on those recommendations, Sal Garcia does not believe he can fulfill the expectations as set forth by the 
WYSA Board of Directors.   Alvaro Velez-Garcia made a motion to remove Sal Garcia as the current SYRA and 
WisRef representative to the WYSA Board, effective immediately/February 27, 2020; seconded by Francisco de la 
Rosa.  Those voting yes/in favor:  Chris Lacey, Ken Ward, Alvaro Velez-Garcia, Mike Recklies, Fred Yasatan, Ernie 
Englund, John Janasik, Chris McCormick, Jay De Bruin, Chris Yustus, Francisco de la Rosa, Kurt Femrite and Tony 
Klockow.  Sal Garcia opposed.  No abstentions.   
 
The WYSA Board thanked Sal for his past, present and ongoing contributions to soccer, in particular the referee 
community.  Chris Lacey conveyed to the Board that if there are any inquiries pertaining to this decision it should 
be directed to him.   
 
The Referee Group/Committee going forward will include:  Chris Lay (Chair), Ken Ward, Alvaro Velez Garcia, Ernie 
Englund, Melissa Zielinski and Tony Klockow 
 
Meeting adjourned by Chris Lacey at 7:55 pm.   


